
New Jersey Association of Technical Assistants 

Meeting Minutes 
April 29, 2010 

I. Call to order 
Linda Aiello called to order the regular meeting of the NJATA at 4:00 pm on April 29, 2010 in 
Atlantic City.  

II. Roll call 
A sign in Sheet was sent around. The following persons were present: Dawn Neil, Bernards Twp, 
Debbie Timko, Borough of New Providence, Monika Sackman, Ramsey Boro, Catherine Booth, 
Alpine Boro, Roz Bosserdet, Medford Twp, Lisa Love, Tabernacle, Valerie Waricka, Marlboro 
Twp, Lucy Camporeale, Glen Rock Boro, Pamela Schwarz, Evesham Twp, Brenda Sirkis, W 
Windsor Twp., Sonia Olhovsky, W Windsor Twp.,  Irene Hagens, Moonachie, Christine Reed, 
Bellmawr, Mal Zylstra, Asbury Park, Linda Aiello, Westwood, Karen Coffey, Morris Plains, 
Debbie Hodgson, Southampton Twp., Susan McLaughlin, Lynn Mizer, 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 
The February 2010 minutes will be approved at the next meeting. 

IV. Gift Cards 
Gift cards in the amount of $1,000.00 were collected and will be sent to the Atlantic City 
Woman’s Shelter  

V. Old Business 

VI. New business 
a) Treasures Report 

1. Will be tabled till the next meeting. 
2. Dues are due July 2010 send them to Susan McLaughlin her address is on the 

website. 
 
b) Presidents Meeting Issues 
 
c) Ad for BOANJ Roster Book 

1. It was decided to purchase a half page add with spending no more than $500.00 a                                            
    motion was made by Roz B. with a second by Cathe B. all in favor none opposed. 
 

d)     Addition items 
               1.  If you have any items or questions for the Presidents Meeting agenda pleased forward      

      them to Linda A., Dawn N.or Debbie T. 
2.   Linda sent a letter to NJ League of municipalities requesting an affiliate membership  
      they have there meeting in June she will keep us posted on the status. 
3.   Our bill was passed next the regulations need to be written no regulations are being  
      approved at this time only regulations with no changes are being approved by red tape   
      committee.  Cindy Wilke said that we could have input after the subcode comments. 
4.   Cindy Wilke will send out a letter in September asking that we be allowed to attend  
      meetings and classes. 
5.   Send any info to Dawn N. for the News letter by the end of June.  
6.   Next ICC Conference is in Charlotte NC in October. 



 
e)     The Naming of the Technical Assistant of the Year Award 

A discussion was held to rename the Technical Assistant of the Year award to the Susan 
H. McLaughlin, Technical Assistant of the Year.  All were receptive to the idea and a 
motion was made by Cathe B. with a second by Debbie T. all were in favor none 
opposed.   

 

VII. Adjournment 
Linda Aiello adjourned the meeting at 5:00pm. With a motion by Roz B. and a second by Irene 
H., all in favor, none opposed. 
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